
     Coronavirus 
13th March 2020 

Dear Parents 

I thought it might be useful to update you on the school’s Coronavirus planning. 

We are following the Public Health Agency advice and I have been in contact with them several times this week. 

These are the steps we have put in place in school: 

 We remain focused on encouraging regular handwashing with soap and hot water for 20 seconds as the most 

effective way to reduce the spread of any infection.  Children do find this difficult so continue to reinforce this at 

home.  We are encouraging the children to wash hands before eating at break and lunch and after visiting the 

toilets  

 All our bathrooms are routinely replenished with antibacterial handwash  

 All cleaning products routinely used in school are antibacterial 

 We have posters on display in school reminding our pupils to wash their hands  

 The pupils are reminded to use tissues to ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’ 

 We are reminding pupils to keep hands away from their eyes, nose and mouth 

 We will not be having whole school assemblies 

 All children should bring their own water bottles as we are not using the communal drinking fountains 

 Can we ask all parents to please wash your hands before and after coming into school 

The school does not have any reported cases of pupils or staff who have been in direct contact with someone who is 

infected. 

If you suspect your child is ill, please keep them at home. If anyone in your household is showing symptoms to those related 

to coronavirus please inform school. We have a duty of care to protect all our pupils, staff and their families. 

We continue to await guidance from the Department of Education with regard to whole school closure. If we receive this 

information we will immediately notify you by a message, through the app and on the school website. We will probably not 

get much notice, so it would be advisable for all parents to make some emergency plans for that eventuality. 

The staff are currently preparing the children for remote learning from home. Each class teacher is preparing a list of 

activities that pupils can work on should they be off for a prolonged period. Each teacher is setting up a virtual classroom 

using Google Classroom.  More detailed information will follow should this happen. This will require parental support. 

I trust this information is helpful and provides some reassurances.  Please remember to visit www.publichealth.hscni.net  for 

the most up-to-date information.  In this time of uncertainty, I ask that you continue to work with us. If you have any 

questions, please contact school. 

Yours faithfully 

J McMillan 

Principal  

 

http://www.publichealth.hscni.net/


 


